FOREMAN CITY COUNCIL
SPECIAL MEETING
March 5, 2019

The Foreman City Council met in special session on Tuesday, March 5, 2019, in the Foreman Community Center
at 4:00 p.m.

Mayor Bill Harp called the meeting to order and the roll was called. Council members present were Judy Adams,
Alana Cody, Tommy McDonald, and Helen Dixon. Mike McKee and Perry Young were absent. A quorum was
declared. Janet Hefner, Recorder/Treasurer was also present.

Mayor Harp explained to the council that a checking account needed to be established for the Sanitation
Department. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Judy Adams to allow Mayor Harp to open an
account for the Sanitation Department at the Horatio State Bank in Foreman with Mayor William B. Harp,
Theresa Woods, and Coleen Fowler signers on the account. Alana Cody seconded the motion. Motion carried.

A brief discussion was held concerning the tax liability due the IRS. A contact from the IRS office in Magnolia
had called Judy Adams. It was reported that the check written in November for payment of taxes, penalties, and
interest had not been received or applied to the account. It was suggested that a CPA could be contacted to
discuss this new finding. The IRS stated the city still owes over $5,000 in interest and penalties. A motion was
made by Judy Adams to contact Mr. Monty Casteel with Thomas & Thomas to look over the additional non-
payment charges with the IRS. Motion was seconded by Tommy McDonald. Motion carried.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned by a motion from Helen Dixon, seconded by Tommy
McDonald. Meeting adjourned.
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Theresa Woods, Deputy Recorder/Treasurer




